CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

Economic Development Department

Interdepartmental Memorandum

TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk

FROM: Fedra . Hildebrandt, Economic Development Coordinator
COPIES TO: Veronica Garceia, Director NHSD

SUBJECT: TIRZ #41 — Rosillo Creek TIRZ

DATE: 4-9-2025

The following individuals are applicants for the TIRZ #41 — Rosillo Creek:

1. Paul Basaldua
2. Laura Cabanilla
3. George Weron

The Tax Increment Financing (TIF) Division staff and the City Attorney's Office have reviewed these
applications and confirmed service eligibility. The applications are attached for your review and

consideration for appointment to the TIRZ #41 — Rosillo Creek Board of Directors.

[f you have any questions, please contact me at 210-207-3382.

APPROVED:

Deputy Director, NHS

attachments





